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Please join us the second Thursday of every month at 6:30pm, April through October, at Triad Church, 705 
Sunshine Way, Greensboro, NC  27407. Please join us online, the second Thursday of every month at 6:30pm, 
November through March.  Unable to join virtually?  Let us know and we will send you a special invitation. 
*Please note: The Guild is waiting on confirmation of a new meeting space, and we will let you know as soon 
as we hear about any change.  

From our President, Wendy Clagg: 
 
Welcome to the year 2022.  Hope everyone had a Merry Christmas and is excited about the new 
year. 
  
This is going to be an interesting year for the Guild.  To start with, the first three meetings will be 
virtual.  Hopefully this will allow members to join and enjoy the fellowship of the guild once again.  So 
please check the newsletter for information on how to attend such meetings.  
  
This year marks our 10-year anniversary.  On April 2, there will be a celebration at our original 
meeting place, Westchester Baptist Church.  Invitations with RSVPs will be sent to all present and 
past members, so be on the look-out for these.  Hope everyone will be able to attend.  
  
There are two challenges already in the works, the ‘Star’ Block of the Month and 2022 Purple 
Challenge.  The instructions for the Purple Challenge or “Ugly Fabrice Challenge” are included in this 
newsletter.  The instructions for the ‘Star’ block will be sent under separate email.  Please enjoy the 
challenges. 
  
Again, welcome and Happy New Year. 
 
Wendy 
 

 

Important Message from Sherri Fields: 

Show and Tell Pictures for our January Zoom Meeting: 

I need these no later than January 6.    I will put all of these in a Powerpoint file and share with the 
guild at our Zoom meeting.  You can email (preferred method) to sherriquiltsalot@gmail.com or text 
them to 336-209-9623.  If you text me, please be sure to identify yourself so I will know it's you and 
not ignore the text. 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 



Vice President, Kelly Healy: 

Please mark your calendars for the following guild dates in 2022: (red = virtual) 

January 13, February 10, March 10, April 14, May 12, June 9 

July 14, August 11, September 8, October 13, November 10, December 8 

Kelly 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

Membership (2nd Vice President), Karen Tooley: 

Anyone who would like to join the Guild for the first time or anyone who would like to renew a 
membership can access the membership form at the end of the newsletter. Send the completed form 
and your $30 dues** to: 
 
Karen Tooley  
204 Cedarwood Dr.  
Jamestown, NC 27282 
 
**Checks can be made to: High Point Quilt Guild 
 
Karen 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

Officers, Chairs and Committee Reports: 

Secretary, Diantha Dann – 

High Point Quilt Guild 
12/9/2021 

 
President Wells called the meeting to order at 6:20 pm, welcoming fourteen members. December 
birthday wishes were given.  
 
Holiday Celebration - Everyone enjoyed the food and fellowship.  
 
Treasure’rs Report - Sherri Fields - The November 2021 Treasurer’s Report was emailed to the 
membership on 12/5/2021. Beginning balance $15,337.08, deposits $314.00, checks cleared 
$128.55, outstanding checks $500.00, ending balance $15,022.53. A motion by Nancy Blanchard 
seconded by Juanita Hale to approve the November 2021 Treasurer’s Report was submitted. All in 
favor.  
 
2022 HPQG Budget - Sherri informed everyone that the 2022 budget has been completed and will be 
reviewed and voted on at the Guild’s regular meeting on January 13, 2022.  
 
2022 Fall Retreat at Haw River State Park - Sherri Fields - The deposit for the Fall Retreat is due 
January 1, 2022.  We must have ten people or the retreat will have to be cancelled. Kelly Healy will 



resend the retreat information from the November newsletter for those wishing to participate. Please 
send your deposit to Sherri ASAP. (no refunds) 
 
HPQG Ten Year Anniversary Celebration (2022) - Sherri Fields -  The celebration will be held at the 
Westchester Baptist Church in High Point, NC on April 2, 2022 from 1:00 to 4:00 pm. Everyone 
attending will be asked to bring between one and four quilts to be displayed in the sanctuary.  
Invitations with RSVPs will be sent to all past and present members. All presidents, past and present, 
will be encouraged to be there, along with the founding members of the Guild for a photo session. 
Family members are welcome.  Cake, punch and snacks will be served.  
Hospitality - Susan Pierce, Kelly Healy and Nancy Blanchard.  
Name Tags and Labels for the Quilts - Alicia Carter.  
 
Minutes - Diantha Dann - A motion by Juanita Hale, seconded by Cindi Sullivan to approve the 
November 11, 2021 minutes was submitted. All in favor.  
 
2021 Raffle Quilt - Venues and ideas for selling tickets for the 2021 Raffle Quilt are still needed. 
Please contact Mary Beth Pazdernik. The drawing to be held at our May 12, 2022 meeting.  
 
2023 Raffle Quilt - Janet Wells and Sherri Fields - It will be a pieced and appliqué guilt in purple, blue 
and green batiks. The fabric is stunning.  Projected drawing date of December 2023.  
 
2022 Purple Challenge - Janet Wells - Everyone was given a fat quarter of purple fabric.  
     RULES:  Must be quilted 
                    Maximum size 42” by 42” 
                    Must contain 30% of the challenge fabric  
              COMPLETION DATE - July 2022 meeting 
 
Block of the Month- Janet Wells - In celebration of our 10-year anniversary, in January  we will be 
doing a “Star” BOM quilt using the fabric of your choice. You will receive 2 star blocks every other 
month beginning in January 2022. One block will be paper pieced and one block traditional. You may 
use either or both blocks in your quilt. Completion date December 2022.  
                
Show and Tell -  Show and Tell also included holiday quilts and the Ugly Fabric Challenge.  Awesome 
job to all those that participated.  
 
Program - Janet Wells - Janet provided kits and everyone made a special holiday ornament for their 
tree. Thank you, Janet.  
 
President Wells adjourned the meeting at 8:55 pm.  
 
REMINDER: THE JANUARY 13, 2022  MEETING WILL BE REMOTE VIA “ZOOM” 
 
Respectfully Submitted by Diantha Dann, Secretary 
 
Treasurer, Sherri Fields –  

While these reports are sent separately, this time you will also receive the budget for our 2022 fiscal 
year.  Please look that over carefully as we will vote to adopt this at our January Zoom meeting. 

Sherri  

 



Programs, Susan Peirce and Janet Wells -   

 
Our January program will be presented by Gloria Stickney.  This will be a zoom presentation.  
 
Special Drawing next December!  At our December 2022 meeting, we will have a special prize 
drawing.  How do you enter?  Attend monthly meetings, even zoom meetings!  The number of tickets 
you have in the drawing will be determined by the number of meetings you attend during the year. 
Therefore, if you attend all twelve meetings next year, you will have twelve tickets entered in the 
drawing.     

 

Fall Retreat and Facebook, Sherri Fields – 

We still have a few spots open for the fall retreat, but I need to know ASAP if you're 
interested.  Please fill out the registration form and send it to me at sherriquiltsalot@gmail.com and 
drop a check or money order made payable to High Point Quilt Guild and mail it to PO Box 2036, 
Jamestown, NC  27282.  And if you have a quilting friend who would like to join us, please feel free to 
invite them!  The more the merrier!! 

 

Charity Quilts, Angie Peele –  

I sincerely hope everyone had a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
 
And now that the Holiday season is over, we can get back into our sewing rooms and create more 
charity quilts for the Hayworth Center.  Cancer never takes a break and those affected by it need 
some comfort while taking their treatments and recouping at home, so our quilts are even more 
important to them.   These quilts let them know that someone cares for them and may ease some of 
their worries. 
 
Please think about making a couple to donate.  Last year, we were able to donate 64 quilts and a 
year-to-date total of 1,428 since we started donating. 
 
I would like to thank all those who helped with the quilts sewing the quilts, quilting the tops, and 
delivering them to me and to Hayworth Center, and those who raised funds from the raffle.  I 
appreciate each and every one of you. 
Happy sewing! 

Angie 
 
 

Block of the Month, Janet Wells –  

2022 Block of the Month:  Star Shine, Star Bright 
 
With this being our tenth anniversary year, we are going to let our stars shine.  This BOM will be a 
little different.  Instead of a block each month, you’ll receive two blocks every other month.  One block 
will be traditionally pieced and the other will be paper pieced.  Each of the block patterns will be from 
Quilter’s Cache.   



 
Several of the blocks will require only two fabrics.  But fabric selection is strictly up to you!  All blocks 
will be 12 inches finished. 
 
For the paper-pieced blocks, there is a link to the template located in the top right corner 
of the page.   We will have a paper piecing workshop at our April meeting.   
 
To start off our celebration year, we are starting off with the Friendship Star, and Double Star which is 
a friendship star variation.   

*These block directions will come as a separate email entitled “Janet’s Challenge”. 

Janet 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Ugly Fabric Challenge –  

Rules for the Ugly Fabric Challenge 

1.  It must be a “traditional” quilt – it should have a top, middle and back. 
2. At least 30 percent of the quilt must use the fabric given out for the challenge.   
3. The challenge fabric cannot be used as the binding or backing. 
4. The quilt can be no larger than 42-inches by 42-inches and no smaller than 24-inches x 24-

inches. The measurements can fall anywhere in these parameters (in other words, it could 
measure something like 30-inches x 24-inches).   

5. Quilts are due by the Summer Potluck in July, which is July 14, 2022. 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Additional Announcements –  

From Janet Wells: 

Thank you all for your generous gift as I leave office.  It has been a privilege to serve as your 
president these past two and a half years.   
 
I hope all of you have had a wonderful Christmas holiday and I wish you the best of everything in this 
new year.  As a reminder, you now have eleven months to start those last minute Christmas gifts. 
 
Happy thoughts, 
Happy stitches, 
Janet 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 



Upcoming Shows –  

Quilting and Fiber Art Marketplace – Sanford, NC – Jan 14-15 

Road to California – Ontario, CA – Jan 19-22 

Ladies of the Lake Quilt Show – Lakeland FL – Jan 21-22 

Quilt, Craft and Sewing Festival – Phoenix AZ – Jan 27-29 

Quilt Fiesta – Tucson, AZ – Jan 28-29 

Quilting and Needle Art Extravaganza – Statesville, NC – Jan 28-29 

Quilting In Paradise – Port St. Lucie, FL – Feb 3-5 

QuiltCon – Phoenix, AZ – Feb 16-20 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Attachments –   

Haw River Registration Form 

High Point Guild Membership Form 

Latest High Point Guild Membership List  

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Kelly Healy 

kellykhealy@gmail.com 

336-777-1193 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



High Point Quilt Guild 

2022 Drop Everything and Just Quilt Retreat 

 

Please read the following registration form carefully.  There have been several changes since the last 
time (2019) we had an overnight quilt retreat at Haw River State Park in Brown Summit, NC.  The 
retreat is scheduled for October 20 – 23, 2022.  Please check your calendar before committing to the 
retreat. 

 

The prices are as follows: 

Single room, three nights -- $350.00 

Single room, two nights -- $235.00 

Single room, one night -- $130.00   

Double room, three nights -- $280.00 

Double room, two nights -- $190.00 

Double room, one night -- $100.00 

Day Campers -- $25.00 per day.  Fee includes lunch only Friday, Saturday, and Sunday. 

 

For those overnight campers who are arriving early on Thursday, please note your lunch 
for Thursday is no longer included in the cost.  If you plan to eat lunch in the park on 
Thursday, please add $12.00 to your cost.  Dinner is included for Thursday. 

 

Single rooms occupancy is limited and available on a first come, first serve basis.  Deposits can be 
made at guild meetings or mailed to High Point Quilt Guild, PO Box 2036, Jamestown, NC, in care of 
the Guild Treasurer.  Checks or money orders should be made out to High Point Quilt Guild. 

 

A $60.00 deposit is required for all overnight campers.  This fee is nonrefundable and is 
due by January 1, 2022.  The balance is due by July 15 and is also non-refundable.  Day 
campers should also have their fees paid by July 15. 

  



 

Please fill the following out completely and legibly 😊 

Today’s Date: ___________________________ 

Name: _________________________________ 

Cell Phone: __________________  Email:_________________ 

Please check here if you’re an overnight camper: _________ 

I want a single room: _____I want a double room:____Roommate:__________________ 

I am staying in the park: 

___Three nights, Thursday – Sunday 

___Two nights, Thursday – Saturday 

___Two nights, Friday – Sunday 

___One night, Thursday – Friday 

___One night, Friday – Saturday 

___One night, Saturday -- Sunday 

___I am eating lunch in the park on Thursday 

___I am NOT eating lunch in the park on Thursday 

 

Please check here___ if you are a day camper and circle the days you will attend. 

Thursday  Friday  Saturday  Sunday 

 

Emergency contact name and number:__________________________________________ 

Please list any food allergies or medications you’re allergic to: _______________________________ 

Are there any medical conditions we should be aware of in case of 
emergency?_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 


